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January 26, 2023

BY EMAIL

G. Graham Perry III, ABD
Historic Preservation Specialist-Cemeteries
Tennessee Historical Commission
State Historic Preservation Office
2941 Lebanon Pike
Nashville, TN 37214
graham.perry@tn.gov

Re: Meritage Homes of Tennessee, Inc.

Dear Mr. Perry:

This letter serves as notice pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. § 46-4-103(c) that Meritage 
Homes of Tennessee, Inc. has filed the enclosed Petition for Terminating Use of Land as Burial 
Ground and for Removal and Reinterment of Remains of Decedents in the Chancery Court for 
Davidson County (Case No. 22-1612-IV).  The burial ground discussed in the Petition is believed 
to be from the 19th century and therefore is approximately in the range of 123 to 223 years old. 
Pursuant to Section 103(c)(1)(B), an exact copy of the complaint filed in the Chancery Court is 
enclosed with this letter.

Please let me know if you need any further information or documentation from me or if 
you prefer for these materials to be transmitted in a manner other than email.  

Sincerely,

Lisa K. Helton

LKH/elm


